May 14, 2018
MEDIA ADVISORY

Jim Rutledge and Rick Gibson coming home for 55th annual Cedar Hill Open

The 55th annual Cedar Hill Open men’s golf tournament is scheduled for May 19 & 20, 2018 at Cedar Hill Golf Course. This popular 36-hole stroke play tournament has once again attracted a full field of 220 golfers, including about 20 professionals.

A highlight for fans will be the opportunity to follow two Champions Tour professionals: Jim Rutledge and Rick Gibson. Both players teed off successful golf careers by learning the game as juniors at Cedar Hill Golf Course. Rutledge is the 2017 CHO defending champion, and Gibson, who primarily played in the Asia tour, last played in the Cedar Hill Open in 2011. Rutledge and Gibson will be playing with another former Cedar Hill junior, Gary Doherty, a retired professional caddy who spent several years supporting Gibson on the Asia tour. Rounding out the foursome will be teaching professional Doug Brown, whose active role with current Cedar Hill juniors brings the story full circle.

“We’re so pumped about this weekend,” said Paul Mooney, chair of the Cedar Hill Open planning committee. “We’ve got some great players participating, and they’re in for a real treat this year because the golf course is in excellent condition. The greens crew has been hard at work for months getting the greens and fairways in shape. Cedar Hill has never better.”

Back in Canada after playing in the South Africa Sunshine Tour, Steve Lecuyer has added the Cedar Hill Open to his schedule before traveling through BC and Alberta with the MacKenzie Tour. Other professionals to watch include Gordy Scutt (another former Cedar Hill junior), Axle Riley, Ben Griffin, Isaac Weintraub, Terrance Drader, Andrew Smeeth, Eric Wang, Mark Bicknell, Connor Taiji, Paul Devenport, Jeff Palmer, Derek Senft, Rich Chlopan and Callum Ashby. The Professional competition is being managed by Cedar Hill’s head professional Craig Rencher, who is also scheduled to play.

Fans will also enjoy following some of the top amateurs, such as Kevin Carrigan, Scott Kral, Brent Wilson, Jared Callbeck, Dylan Bell, Mike Griffin, Blair Sabiston, Phil Kondrak, Zander Ritson, Tai Reynolds, Sean Hay and Steve Swonnnell.
This year marks the 55th anniversary for the Cedar Hill Open. “I believe this is Vancouver Island’s longest running pro-am,” said Mooney. “It’s always a lot of fun, both for players and fans.” The event is hosted and organized by the Cedar Hill Golf Club with the help of many volunteers and the support of the Pro Shop staff. The Cedar Hill Golf Course is owned by the District of Saanich, and is a local treasure, with some of the best views in the city.
There is no admission charge for spectators. Players tee off front and back tees both days between 7am and 9am and between noon and 2pm. The clubhouse will be open throughout the event to sell snacks and beverages, breakfast sandwiches in the mornings and barbequed burgers in the afternoons.
The full draw will be posted online by Wednesday, May 16 at
cedarhillgolfclub.com/cedar-hill-open/
For more information, contact:
Paul Mooney, Chair, Cedar Hill Open Planning Committee

250-370-1471 (Club office)  or  250-383-2768 (home)
